
 

 

 

 

“Pride, Grit and Team Spirit” 
 

Newsletter 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Here is the first edition of the City Academy 
Newsletter for 2018-2019. This is sent out at the 
end of each term. This is where we publish 
information, celebrate achievements and share 
important updates. 
 
Thank you for your support 
 

 
Jon Angell, Principal  
 

2018-2019 Term Dates  

Term Start End 

Autumn 
Term 1 

Monday 3rd 
September 

Friday 26th 
October 

Autumn 
Term 2 

Monday 5th 
November 

Friday 21st 
December 

Spring 
Term 3 

Monday 7th 
January 

Friday 15th 
February  

Spring 
Term 4 

Monday 25th 
February 

Friday 5th 
April 

Summer 
Term 5 

Monday 22nd 
April 

Friday 24th 
May  

Summer 
Term 6 

Monday 3rd 
June 

Tuesday 23rd 
July 

 
Parent/Carer Coffee Mornings 
 
We are now holding regular coffee mornings for all 
parents and carers. The next one is on Friday 
30th November at 9am and the following one is Friday 
14th December at 9am. 
 
All parents are welcome, there is no need to book, 
please just turn up to reception. Members of City 
Academy staff and a member of our Academy Council 
attend the meetings to discuss a range of topics.  
 
Attendance Information 
 
There is a direct number that you need to call if 
your child is going to be absent from school for any 
reason. The telephone number is 0117 9542822, 
this number will go straight to our attendance 
team.  
 
Contact Details  
 
It is really helpful if you can please provide us with 
up to date contact details. Please send your child’s 
name, along with your up to date telephone 
numbers and email addresses to 
warel@cityacademy.bristol.sch.uk or tell 
reception.  
 
Visit our new website for news and events: 
http://www.cityacademy.bristol.sch.uk/    

Follow us on Twitter @_City_Academy   

 

2018-2019 INSET Days and OTHER IMPORTANT DATES 

 

INSET Days 
Monday 7th January 2019 
Friday 5th April 2019 
Friday 5th July 2019 
Monday 8th July 2019 
 
Other: 
Monday 22nd April 2019 – Easter Monday  
Monday 6th May 2019 – May Bank Holiday  

 
Parent & Other Evenings 
Thursday 8th November – Year 10 Parents’ Evening 
Thursday 6th December -  Year 11 Parents’ Evening 
Thursday 24th January – Year 8 & 9 Options Evening  
Thursday 31st January – Year 10 Parents’ Evening 
Thursday 28th February – Year 7 Parents’ Evening 
Thursday 14th March – Year 8 Parents’ Evening 
Thursday 4th April – Year 11 Parents’ Evening 
Thursday 25th April – Year 9 Parents’ Evening 
 

Free School Meals – Are you eligible? 

If you do not receive Working Tax Credit your child 
may be eligible for Free School meals. Please apply 

online to the Bristol City Council 
www.bristol.gov.uk/fsm for an immediate answer 

Free School Meal Forms can be obtained from our 
reception desk if you do not have access to the 

internet or if you need help completing the form. 

For any further information please contact Donna 
Stark - 0117 9542819 

 

mailto:warel@cityacademy.bristol.sch.uk
http://www.cityacademy.bristol.sch.uk/
http://www.bristol.gov.uk/fsm


Student Food & Drink Credit Top Up 
 
Students are able to top up using cash either 
before school, at break time and at lunch time in 
the Venue.  
 
If parents wish to pay by credit/debit card then you 
are welcome to call school 01179413800 extension 
219 to pay over the phone, or come to reception 
where we can take a card payment.  
 
Bristol Refugee Rights 

We raised several hundred pounds following the 
non uniform day last week, which will be donated 
to Bristol Refugee Rights.  

Ms Tidball’s LF (9-ATD) are also collecting hygiene 
products such as shower gel, toothbruses, 
toothpaste, deodorants etc. If you would like to 
make any donations, please give to your student to 
bring in, or drop to reception.  

Ovo Mentoring 
 
Building on our partnership from last year, we 
continue to work with West of England Mentoring 
scheme. Year 9 students work with volunteers 
from a local business to gain knowledge of 
opportunities, work-place skills and employability 
pathways. The programme aims to inspire and 
motivate students to raise their aspirations and 
stay engaged with education. The activities 
encourage students to set personal goals and work 
out their own plans for achieving them. Our 
business partner is Ovo Energy, and the mentoring 
takes place at Ovo’s amazing office near Temple 
Meads station. 
  

 

Lockers 

We apologise for the delay in issuing all students 
with lockers. We had to manually collate the locker 
serial numbers and they have been sent to the 
locker company. The new locker codes will be 

returned to us over half term, and we will then be 
in a position to issue all students with their own 
locker and access code. Thank you for your 
patience over the previous term.   
 
Year 11 Geography Trips 
 
Our Year 11 Geographers recently had two day trips 
as part of their Geography GCSE coursework. They 
were also joined by some year 11 photographers as 
part of their Photography GCSE coursework. 
 
On the first day, the sunshine helped ensure that they 
had an absolutely wonderful day visiting the river 
Ogmore.  
 
The students did a great job and really didn’t mind 
tucking into the muddy river work! 
 
The second trip was more local, where the students 
visited Lawrence Weston, Clifton and Harbourside to 
compare urban areas and explore how they are 
different. They conducted local interviews as well as 
completing their own personal assessments of the 
environment. They also had a lovely time on a 
Harbourside boat tour. 
 
They really represented City Academy well and the 
staff were immensely proud of how our students 
conducted themselves.  

 

 
 

 

 



First Story Anthology 
 
We recently held the launch of the First Story 
anthology for City Academy 2018. The group of year 
11 poets were amazing and all stood up in front of the 
audience of the current First Story cohort to read their 
poems aloud.  
 
The students also talked about the benefits of the 
experience, both academically and personally. They 
also answered questions about the course posed by 
the year 10 cohort. All students conducted themselves 
in a truly excellent manner. The First Story 
representative for the South West was there and said 
how great the event was and how much she enjoyed 
it. 
 

 

 

 
 
 

Bristol Works 
 
Here is an overview of the experience of work 
activities.  
 
Starting with the STEMworks and EDF sessions, the 
whole of year 8 and 9 learnt about apprenticeships 
and got to experience how science relates to the 
real world. The year 8s, working in small groups, 
designed, built and launched egg carriages across 
the hall. The year 9 groups learnt about wind 
turbines, designing and building their own from 
bought materials. 
 
City Academy Bristol students were also part 
of Engine Shed on Tour. Their team of year 10 
students visited Pukka Herbs, learning about their 
work spaces, their staff and their laboratory for 
testing herbs! Once the film was finished on the 
boomsatsuma bus, they took it to Easton Primary 
School and taught the year 6 students about the 
360 camera equipment and the tour they took. The 
year 6 students interviewed them about their 
experiences at Pukka Herbs and were helped to 
make a film of their own. 
 
City Academy Bristol was also visited by many 
inspirational speakers across the year. Addressing 
the year 7s and 8s, speakers such as Cllr Asher 
Craig, Karl Brown from Wilmott Clark and Bristol’s 
own Mayor, Marvin Rees, talked to students about 
their roles and the pathways that got them there. 
Their final visit was from Michele Curtis, Director of 
the Iconic Black Bristolians project.  
 
Year 10 students were also invited to be part of the 
Bristol City Council workforce for the week. With 
students taking up Bristol WORKS traditional 
placements within the Learning City Partnership 
team and the Employment Support Team, they 
learnt about the various roles within the council, 
the vast array of BCC projects, and even spent 
some time with Marvin Rees understanding his 
role and his day to day activities. 
 

 

http://www.stemworks.co.uk/
https://www.edfenergy.com/energy/nuclear-new-build-projects/hinkley-point-c
http://www.engine-shed.co.uk/
https://www.pukkaherbs.com/
https://www.clarkewillmott.com/contact-a-solicitor/bristol/


  



  



 

PE Newsletter 

Term 1 October 

2018 

 

Up Coming Fixtures 

06/11/2018 

Girls Basketball @ 

Home V Colstons 

07/11/2018 

Girls Basketball @ 

Home V Oasis 

Brightstow 

13/11/2018 

Year 7 & 8 Sports 

Hall Athletics @CAB 

14/11/2018 

Boys Basketball @ 

Home V Fairfield 

15/11/2018 

7 & 8 Girls Bristol 

Rovers Festival 

20/11/2018 

Year 9 & 10 Sports 

Hall Athletics @CAB 

27/11/2018 

Year 7 Rugby 

Festival @ Bristol 

Met 

29/11/2018 

Boys Basketball @ 

Home V Redland 

Green 

Welcome to the first PE newsletter to parents. We hope that this provides 

you with all the information needed for the upcoming term to support your 

child’s success in PE. 

Term 1 Review. 

Term 1 has been a successful term for all involved; over-coming some 

challenges, experiencing new things, playing fixtures, starting a new topic in 

GCSE PE, or trying to learn the muscles for our new morning meetings. After 

some changes to the school including a new all-weather pitch, students have 

really excelled in PE. The support from Bristol Bears and the RFU have 

inspired students in  Rugby, whilst the girls have worked extremely hard 

developing their netball skills, resulting in representing City Academy in 

competitive festivals. 

Looking Towards Term 2 

Term 2 brings about a new set of activities. Each year group will be involved 

in Health Related Exercise, where we explore the benefits of being healthy 

and active on well-being. This is extremely valuable for students as it allows 

them to develop their knowledge and habits to stay healthy for the rest of 

their lives. 

Importance of PE Kit and Footwear. 

Students are required to bring their full PE kit to all PE lessons, even when 

injured or unwell. This means they are able to engage in the learning in 

another form. Students will also need to bring a note to explain why they 

cannot take part as normal. As part of the conditions of the new all-weather 

pitch, everyone who uses it needs to wear rubber studded boots (not blades 

or metal studs). This is non-negotiable and is currently the biggest barrier to 

learning. We would appreciate the support from home in ensuring students 

bring the correct footwear, as failure to do so will result in students receiving 

kit detentions. 

Rewarding Resilience to Extra Curricular Involvement. 

In an effort to reward student commitment and resilience, we are offering 

students who attend 10 extra-curricular clubs the chance to purchase a 

Sports Hoodie for £15. This can be worn during PE lessons as an extra warm 

layer, and to all clubs and fixtures. Students need to collect a rewards card 

from the PE office where the PE team will sign on attendance to clubs. The 

extra-curricular timetable can be found on the reverse of this notice. 

We hope you have a great half term, and look forward to returning in term 

2. If you have any questions on your students learning please feel free to 

contact us on the school number. 

Yours in Sport,  

  @cabpedept  Follow Us on Social Media  @CABsport

 


